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The Cal Poly Pomona Foundation is pleased to announce that  after an intensive search, Mr. William  
Chung  has been appointed  Assistant  Director of Financial Services, effective January 10, 2022. In  
this role, he  will be responsible for managing the Accounts Payable, Accounts Receivable, Banking  
and Cashiering functions of the organization, along with financial analysis, audit preparation, 
budgeting and investment reconciliation.  He is reporting directly to  Joanne Mathew, Chief  Financial 
Officer of the Cal Poly Pomona Foundation.  
 
Mr. Chung is a military veteran, Cal Poly Pomona alumnus and  finance professional with 16+ years 
of hands-on experience in various industries (telecommunications, consumer products and services,  
leisure and hospitality and e-commerce) in both for-profit and non-profit spaces.   As a seasoned  
finance leader, he has worked with cross-functional teams to evaluate and launch new  products 
and services, explore and  capitalize on  revenue growth opportunities, measure and drive marketing  
efficiencies, explore and initiate cost-saving efforts, and assess and sunset business streams.   Before 
joining the Foundation, Mr. Chung served as Finance Manager for Girl Scouts of Greater Los Angeles 
in which he led the  financial planning function, forecasting, budgets and cash flow management.  
 
Outside of work, he enjoys spending time with his loving wife and four children while serving as a 
board member and finance committee chair for his home church.  
 
Special appreciation is due to the hiring committee for vetting such a large  pool of qualified  
candidates:  Aaron Neilson, Lily Maciel and Nora Fernandez.   
 
Established in 1966, the Foundation provides a wide range of essential services for the campus 
community, including Dining Services, the Bronco Bookstore, faculty/staff housing, University  
Village housing, the Kellogg West Conference Center and  Hotel, commercial real estate activities 
and Innovation Village. Additional support includes services provided to The  Farm Store, 
Philanthropic Foundation, Sponsored  Programs and more. The  Foundation is the largest employer 
of students at Cal Poly Pomona, providing invaluable work experience to approximately 1,700  
students each  year.   
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